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To the Editor-in-Chief, The Journal of Special Education 
Dear Prof. Spooner, 

We hereby submit our original manuscript, entitled “Improving Communication for Individuals with Autism Disorder using Video Visual Scene Application” for consideration by the Journal of Special Education. We confirm that this work is original and has not been published elsewhere, nor is it currently under consideration for publication elsewhere.

In this paper, we report on the development and the evaluation of a dedicated Video VSD application, "Spot&Spot," which displays videos and images for users who with Autism Spectrum Disorder (ASD) to self-identify objects/people by clicking hotspots and providing feedback. We empirically validated the application by measuring end-user perceptions and performance. The results of the study showed that video VSD increased the interest of people with ASD in the interaction but on the other hand decreased the accuracy of the answers. The findings are significant and provide preliminary evidence that augmentative and alternative communication (AAC) featuring video VSD has the potential to support people with ASD that are trying to communicate. The insights of this study can be implemented as a framework to improve crucial skills of daily communication among people with ASD.  
We believe that this manuscript makes an important contribution to the field of AAC for people who suffer from communication difficulties. The video VSD, “Spot&Spot” application can be used as a treatment and educational tool to increase the engagement of the potential user with the interaction. 
This research followed ethics procedures and standards governing research involving human participants and was approved by the ethics committee of Shamoon College of Engineering. We have no conflicts of interest to disclose. 
Thank you for your consideration,

Hadas Chassidim and Irina Rabaev, on behalf of all authors
�There are not specific guidelines for the cover letter on the journal’s instruction page.





